
From: leslie mcdonald
To: Gary Willey; secretary@resources.ca.gov; lisamanget@parks.ca.gov; matfuzie@parks.ca.gov;

johnainswirth@voastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org; jim@oceanodunes.org
Subject: Please Keep the Dunes Open
Date: Monday, March 19, 2018 5:13:18 PM

I am writing in hope that someone listens to our plea to keep the dunes open.  Our future
generations need to know the fun that the past generations have enjoyed at the Oceano Dunes.
 I have been going there for over 45 years.  We take our annual family vacation there during
the July 4th holiday.  It’s good to see soo many families enjoying each other.  Life is too busy
when I am there I unplug from the world.  Even my grandkids are unplugged, no begging for
electronics.  They are content being outside enjoying what the dunes provide.  My grown adult
kids learned to ride quads, drive the dune buggy at the dunes.  These are memories that I will
have forever I just hope the dunes are there for our future generations.  I don’t have the
answers to all the questions but there has to be a place to meet in the middle.  I can understand
the homeowners and the sand particle issue, but did they not think they would be affected by
the sand when the moved there?  The sand, wind, the people who ride were there long before
people built homes there.  So because of the few who are at a discomfort many should suffer?
 Weigh out the number of people who visit the area, camp, ride and vacation there to the actual
number of residents affected.  I don’t want the 5 cities area become like Guadalupe.  I pray
everyday that Oceano Dunes remain open for years to come so that friends and families can
come together and enjoy the gift that God gave us.

Sincerely,
Leslie McDonald
Lindsay, Ca

Get Outlook for iOS

mailto:mcdonald9898@hotmail.com
mailto:gwilley@co.slo.ca.us
mailto:secretary@resources.ca.gov
mailto:lisamanget@parks.ca.gov
mailto:matfuzie@parks.ca.gov
mailto:johnainswirth@voastal.ca.gov
mailto:info@slocleanair.org
mailto:jim@oceanodunes.org
https://aka.ms/o0ukef

